DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES CENTERS for MEDICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES 7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop AR-21-55 Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850



Center for Program Integrity

MAY 2 4 2018

James Weber, President
Prosthetic & Orthotic Care, Inc.
330 John Carlyle Street, Suite 200
Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Mr. Weber:

Thank you for your letter regarding implementation of Section 50402 of the recently enacted Bipartisan Budget Act of 2018 (P.L. 115-123), which relates to orthotist and prosthetist clinical notes.

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services has issued instructions to the Durable Medical Equipment (DME) Medicare Administrative Contractors (MAC) to implement Section 50402 immediately. The August 11, 2011 version of the "Dear Doctor letter" related to prosthetics and orthotics has been removed from the DME MAC website and a revised version will be posted shortly.

Thank you again for your letter and for your interest in the Medicare fee for service program. If you or your staff have questions, please call the Office of Legislation at (202) 690-8220. I will also provide this response to the cosigners of your letter.

Sincerely,

Alec Alexander

Deputy Administrator & Director

Center for Program Integrity